

MINUTES

September 29, 2010

 3:00 -5:00 p.m.
ADMINISTRATIVE PROCEDURES________________________________________________
ROLL CALL
Present: 
Heidi Buchanan, Catherine Carter, David Claxton, Chris Cooper, Beverly Collins, Christopher Hoyt, David Hudson, Luther Jones,  Rebecca Lasher, Ron Mau, David McCord, Erin  McNelis, Kadie Otto, Jane Perlmutter, Malcolm Powell, Bill Richmond, Barbara St. John, Philip Sanger, Vicki Szabo, Erin Tapley, Ben Tholkes,  Chuck Tucker, Cheryl Waters-Tormey, Laura Wright
Members with Proxies:

Elizabeth Heffelfinger, Leroy Kauffman, Elizabeth McRae
Members absent: 
John Bardo, Cheryl Daly, Linda Stanford
Recorder: 

Ann Green
APPROVAL OF THE MINUTES____________________________________________________

Motion:

Motion was made and seconded to approve the minutes of the Faculty Senate meeting of September 1, 2010 as submitted. The minutes were approved.
EXTERNAL REPORTS____________________________________________________________
Faculty Assembly/David Claxton: 

David reported that Erin, Beverly and he went to the Faculty Assembly meeting in September. There were 3 resolutions completed:
1. to thank President Bowles for his outstanding work as president of the system, 
2. to thank outgoing Assembly chair, Judith Weigner, who had been a 2 year president of the Faculty Assembly who did an outstanding job as chair, and
3. that the UNC systems, Board Of Governors and General Administration support the UNC codes, statements regarding academic freedom.
At the meeting, they heard reports from several vice presidents in Chapel Hill. Ernie Murphy, VP of Finance spoke about the budget. The university system has been asked to look at 5% and 10% budget cut scenarios. The university is trying to protect the academic core and they want to look programmatically rather than across the board at cuts. Anita Watkins, VP for Government Relations and a lawyer who works with General Assembly, talked about several things including tuition authority and that the legislature will determine who has authority in tuition increases. If the legislature decides they are going to do the tuition increases they can keep the money for state operating budgets, however, if the universities do the tuition increases then the universities can keep the increases to support programs at the universities. Alan Mabe, Senior VP for Academic Affairs, talked about an upcoming biennial degree program and productivity review. In the next week or so, universities will begin receiving instructions about how they should review their low productivity programs. If we have some, we will need to address those. Over the next decade he expects the UNC system to increase by 50,000 more students so our 17 campuses will need to handle that. He talked about the discussion of limiting the size of freshman classes so that may be tied in to our retention and graduation rates. This year rather than working on committees or councils the assembly is working in discussion groups for more flexibility in dealing with issues as they come up. Issues that came up this time were the budget which will be an ongoing discussion, furloughs and that they may be campus based decisions – they talked about possible ways to handle them. Other issues discussed were workplace innovations and healthcare. David Hudson provided information for this group and it was distributed to Senate members as well. They also talked about the faculty assembly recommending a blue ribbon panel; an outside panel to study the health plan. It would be approached from the standpoint of efficient use of state resources, not just the fact that we don’t like our healthcare plan. 
David Hudson spoke about the information he prepared that was distributed to senate members that compares health plans at other universities across the country. The information reflects NC state employees are spending a lot more per employee especially those with families. The largest part of the burden seems to fall on people with families. This seems to be driving people with families away from the system. Our state has an old and ill population, but if they are driving away people with young families then that is going to raise the overall age so it seems to be they are kicking themselves. 
 Comment: We have a special situation in our state that it insures everybody in the state. How many of these other programs are in this same situation?
Comment: I know there are a couple others, but I really didn’t factor that in. Doing this was like comparing one type of apple to another type of apple. 

Comment: A few years ago there was talk of separating the university system from the rest of the group.

Comment: I can tell you having come from the University of Delaware, they cover the whole state – all state employees and that one is $80 for a whole family. There are a couple of others on the list.

Comment: I was in the Ohio system and it covered the Representatives of the House so they made sure it was good. 

SGA/Daniel Dorsey: 

No report.

Staff Senate/William Frady:
Erin McNelis reported on behalf of William Frady. The Staff Senate has developed an Employee Emergency Assistance Fund. This is a staff senate initiative where they are going to make mini grants to people who are able to demonstrate financial need. It is available to all staff and faculty (part-time & full-time on a first come, first served basis with a documented need. They are asking for donations. If interested in donating you can write a check to the employee assistance fund, specifically to “EAF” and give it to the foundation at the HFR bursar’s office.  You can also go to payroll and ask for an auto-deduction. Once new auto-deduction forms are printed this will be included. Erin asked everyone to consider a one-time donation or a recurring donation if able to do so. 
Staff Senate has also been working in conjunction with the Faculty Affairs task force that is looking into an employee memorial and childcare.
COUNCIL REPORTS________________________________________________________________________
Academic Policy and Review Council/Christopher Hoyt:  
All curriculum items were approved unanimously by voice vote. Christopher Hoyt began by explaining that there was an issue in that the Department of Student Community Ethics adjudicated a couple of instances of plagiarism and determined that the grades that the student received would be different from what the instructors in the courses had recommended; in one case a  higher grade and in one case a lower grade. Some faculty members were upset and it came before the APRC. The APRC invited Holly Taylor of the DSCE to speak and after discussion with her the APRC was convinced as a committee that the process was a good one and the results were reasonable enough to not cause upset. They were satisfied because 1) when there are ethics violations, students need to have somewhere to go beyond a faculty member if needed; that’s a requirement of reasonableness and of law and 2) when the issues come before DSCE the panel that ultimately makes the decisions is dominated by faculty. It is 3 faculty and 2 student members. The prevailing vote is decided by faculty. This is really just turning over controversial issues from the instructors to faculty members. We propose that we make it clear in the Faculty Handbook that there is such a procedure in place. As the Handbook exists a faculty member might think that the final decision rests with them and that is not the case. There is a proposed resolution that was distributed to Senate Members with proposed changes to Section 5.15 of the Faculty Handbook.
Comment: I found it disturbing that if I have a student in my class who is guilty of plagiarism which is a serious offense, no doubt, but if I felt this was a minor offense; an oversight on the student’s part, am I obligated to notify the committee? Let’s say if I were going to dock the student’s grade a letter do I need to contact this committee? I am putting in a penalty…I think that is the accurate appropriate measure to take to give the student a C instead of a B and I turn in my report to the committee and all of a sudden this student can get an F in the class and there is nothing I can do about it. Am I required to report to the committee?

Comment: You are required to report any kind of plagiarism or dishonesty that you feel like you discovered with the student. What happens after that is you sit down with the student and talk to them about the sanction. If the student agrees with that sanction then it is done. Unless it is the student’s second offense which would automatically go to the board and in this case you present your evidence and they present theirs. The only other time it goes to the board is if the student does not accept these sanctions and they want their right to due process. In cases talked about on campus…it was not necessarily that the whole grade was changed. The grade was actually incomplete, but it was that the grade was received for the assignment. Then the professor takes that and does the averaging…
Comment: I understood that but if it is the case of the first offense and the committee does not have the right at that point to give the student an “F”.  I have a hard time getting around that if the student made a mistake somewhere else and they make an innocent, if that is the right word or an honest mistake then it could be over for that student. 
Comment: …would your judgment change if you knew they had already been charged once with plagiarism? The faculty member at this point doesn’t have the background on this student.

Comment; I would have to say, it depends...if it was a minor violation the first time and a minor violation the 2nd time. If it was a gross violation….that’s different. Plagiarism can be something small.

Comment: Tied to this, if you go before this committee when the hearing happens you get to go before the committee with what you think is right and then you trust the faculty to be reasonable. 
Comment: Ok, I didn’t know that step in the process…

Comment: If the committee meets do not the student and the faculty member have the opportunity to be there and speak?

Comment: Yes, and bring evidence.

Comment: I know there was a brown bag lunch where it was discussed and you were talking about considering having the faculty member, if the student was found guilty of the charges, that the faculty member can come back. The student does get the right to approach the board on the sanction, but the faculty wasn’t previously able to. Have you worked out that the faculty member gets the right to come back and speak as well?

Comment: I feel a lot better about that. 

Comment: It was announced that there is going to be another brown bag discussion on fact or fiction about academic integrity and members were encouraged to attend. 
Comment: There is a culture that those who teach 1st, 2nd year students that it ends up being more effort to participate in this process….there is a window for having a quick conversation with the student….that there is inconsistency.

Comment: Does the first offense go on their permanent record?

Comment: No, 

Comment: But a 2nd offense would show up on their transcript? 

Comment: I don’t think it does. It is a conduct issue and would not go on their transcript. 

Comment: If a faculty member feels they don’t have a big voice in what happens to the students as a result of a minor plagiarism …it can tend to be a big disincentive if they don’t have some control over what the outcome will be. I think we have to be cautious because that’s not the behavior we want. I think it would be important to encourage that they actually follow the policy. 
Erin encouraged everyone to bring this up at the next department head meeting. If this was something new to you, it is probably new to your colleagues so please bring it up.
ELECTRONIC VOTE ON CLARIFYING THE POLICY ON FINAL GRADE CHANGES & REVISION TO THE FACULTY HANDBOOK (Section 5.15)

Yes: 25
No: 0

Abstained: 0
The Vote Passed.
Christopher finished by telling everyone that Brian Railsback’s plan to create curriculum specific to the Honors College is still in process.
Erin suggested that an email from her about the Honors College’s curriculum proposal may be warranted and asked for opinions. The Senate agreed an email is needed. Erin commented that the college curriculum committees have been charged with reviewing this and she asked that everyone please speak to your curriculum committee with thoughts about this. Some committees may have met without speaking to the faculty.
Comment: Reportedly, this college curriculum is already up on the website. Is that not a little misleading to the students?

Comment: Is it written that it is indicated as it is approved?
Comment: No, I think just that it is posted.
 Comment: Yes it has been posted for the last year, but we will make sure that it doesn’t indicate that it is approved; making sure it is put forth as proposed. 
Collegial Review Council/Vicki Szabo: 

Vicki reported that there are several ongoing issues. The primary issue that was discussed is an inconsistency found between the AA12 form and the box on the form for the post tenure review category and Section 4.08 of the Faculty Handbook. The box appeared in 2008 and requires items 1-8 and 10 on the form to be completed. This is a fairly significant issue as it requires that the department head committee vote. This is inconsistent with the Handbook and is a troubling oversight. The Council felt it best that this box needed to be removed because it changes the process for post tenure review by requiring that the department committee vote.  The department committee does not technically vote - it depends on the department. The department sets their agenda for post tenure review. It also gives the deans a voice perhaps further than the Handbook allows. The deans are allowed to make recommendation, but not necessarily to make extensive commentary which is allowed on the AA12. The Council was disturbed enough by this that we felt for the time being to ensure that the process is canonical that we should remove that box entirely. The Provost Office believes differently which is why we are not voting on this today. They were not able to send anybody here for discussion today, so it is pending, but we thought it was important enough that it needed to be discussed.
A secondary issue that developed off of this that the Council was curious as to how changes to the Handbook are put through and who is responsible for changes to the Handbook. Vicki referred to a hand-out that was distributed by the Provost Office listing persons responsible for updating the annual Faculty Handbook. Section 4.08 falls under the responsibility of the Office of the Provost, but the Council is not clear and thinks there needs to be a better articulation of process and needs to be CRC consultation, if not approval, of certain changes. 
Comment: I got confused by our flow of information, but there is a GA that came up with a mandate regarding PTR that mandated a change in our Handbook. Do we know the scope of that mandate? Do we know exactly what General Administration is requiring us to do differently from what our Handbook and current procedures including our collegial review documents require? 

Comment: I think that is why we need the Provost Office here to give us more information on when that came through. These changes were voted on in September 2009 by Senate, but this issue was not flagged. Regardless of the changes GA mandated by the code, that AA12 is still inconsistent with the Handbook. It is still problematic. 

Comment: We can fill in some- we can go back to 2008 –might be a portion of the Handbook that allows deans more say that was added back to 2008. 

Comment: But it didn’t make it into the 09-10 Handbook.

Comment: Correct, because that was done through Senate. It has to go up to the Board of Governors and receive approval first. So, apparently, the Board of Governors- we had sent some changes and those weren’t accepted at that level because there were some additional changes we had to address which included in ‘09 some changes to the code. The code changes that I was able to find do not include the dean’s role in PTR, but it did have to do with arguing against a decision on PTR or some negative review and how the rights of the faculty member are involved then. It did, I think then introduce the dean with that. If I find my copy….rules committee, UNC Code, Post Tenure, what it says: The following subsection is in effect for personnel on or after September 1, 2009 which seems to go with when the changes that were mandated…
Comment: Ok, who has mandated?

Comment: The Code has.

Comment: The only thing that I have that says Post Tenure Review is (reading)…grievances within the province of committees powers shall include matters directly related to a faculty members employment status and institutional relationships within the constituents institution including matters related to Post Tenure Review. I don’t see anything necessarily after that, but that section is marked. I don’t know if perhaps, PTR was not included in the grievance process before. I don’t have a way of finding a pre-2009 version of the Code. 
Comment: What has happened is that we have gotten the dean’s formally introduced into the system of PTR in exactly the same way they are with tenure and I remain really curious about how that happened. What did GA require in the Code that then required in our Handbook and to what extent did we locally add to that? 
Comment: First response is again, that occurred, I can trace it back to 2008 which is not reflective of the Code changes in 2009. The Handbook proposal was not accepted because it has to go up 

There was a proposal in 2008 under the Faculty Senate minutes and it was voted through that included these changes. Probably filtered up to Board of Governors who said not okay because there are these other changes we have to look at. Those other changes did not involve the inclusion of the dean, that had already been included and I do not know why when those were included.

Comment: So you are saying that we did initiate that here at Western? 

Comment: It appears to be that way.

Comment: That we chose to formalize the deans’ involvement at PTR on our own.

Comment: It appears to be that way as far back as April 2008. That is why this discussion is best had when Beth can be here. Beth is representing the Provost in a meeting probably in Chapel Hill and Linda is not able to be here this week due to a death…it is not the intention that someone not be here to answer our questions; it is just an unfortunate event. 
Comment: I would add that the lesson is that we all need to read the fine print. I don’t think there was any malicious intent by any party. I am really concerned about the evolution of this particular issue. The good news is if we did it to ourselves we can undo it. 
Comment: I will say that Beth said this box on the AA12 from her perspective was simply a clerical issue. She said we can remedy it in certain ways, but the Council had already decided before we talked that we wanted it omitted. There needs to be some sort of paper trail or cover sheet that is fine, but it cannot include votes and comments that are not warranted by the Handbook.
Comment: While we are looking at it let’s go all the way back. I can tell off the bat, my vote is going to be to restore the language in the Faculty Handbook and restore the processes as they were originally in light of any new mandates by GA that give us no choice. We need not to go one millimeter beyond the mandate on this issue.
Comment: I might add it is my understanding that the dean was always involved if there was an issue of an unsatisfactory review, but the dean was never involved in a case of a satisfactory review which including that on the AA12 that stared in 2008, Item #10, the dean makes a recommendation and comments which is inconsistent with the Handbook. 

Erin agreed and further reminded everyone even though the Senate can pass it, there is a time delay when there are matters of tenure, promotion, etc. It has to go through Senate, Provost Office, the Chancellor, and the Board of Governors.

A brief discussion continued.
Erin encouraged everyone to bring this to your colleagues and your departments when in department meetings.

Faculty Affairs Council / Chris Cooper, Chair
Chris reported that the Council is continuing with discussion on the childcare issue, The AUW Chapter and Staff Senate is also talking about it. There is a lot of awareness and they are trying to get all the involved players on campus together to talk about it in one room. The Chancellor was very supportive and suggested that they also talk with someone from Sam Miller’s office about getting some buy in from them. A lot of people are aware and are trying to solve it.
The Council was given the topic of emeritus status and will talk about it soon.  The student conduct issue is being studied and Chris believes a resolution on it will be ready soon. 
There are two resolutions today on the Chancellor’s Travel Fund. The first one is about extending the spring deadline. Right now, you have to put everything in by February 1st and if you don’t find out about a conference until March 1st, you are in trouble. The resolution is to make the deadline April 1st with a no exception policy regarding late submissions. This will be a hard April 1st deadline.

Comment: Why April 1st and not May 1st or June 1st?

Comment: June 1st would be end of school and summer. There are faculty on this committee. 

Comment: You can request support for something you attend in the summer, but I think the idea is most people would have heard by then. 
Comment: And I think also because of the matter of the budget cycle. April 1st is probably a reasonable date…

Additional comments were received specifically about the lack of funding although presenting at conferences is almost a requirement for faculty. The paperwork process was discussed with opinions expressed about the time involved to complete the paperwork although opposing views were expressed about the paperwork being understandable and necessary. 
Discussion was brought back to the topic of extending the deadline.

The motion was made and seconded to accept the resolution and went to a vote.  

ELECTRONIC VOTE ON EXTENDING THE SPRING DEADLINE FOR CHANCELLOR’S TRAVEL FUND

Yes: 22
No: 2
Abstained: 0
The Vote Passed.
Discussion next turned to the resolution proposal to make the Chancellor’s Travel Fund available to Non-tenure track faculty. 

Comment: If I am an instructor and I want to do this who has to sign off?

Comment: I think it is the department head and dean.

Comment: So, the department head and dean have already validated the review process within the college already.

Comment: I have concerns for the tenure track personnel. With limited funding, tenure track obligated to show scholarship. I have no problem with it being a second priority or if we have money left over, but when we have tenure track that have to do it to survive, I find it a little bit out of sync to have them compete with people that don’t have to have it to survive. Regardless of if it helps them with their teaching, etc.
Comment: I agree with that completely. Fixed term faculty are paying for that role and that role is defined in APR 12 as teaching and service and there are no research expectations in general and the standard contract for fixed term contract.

Comment: I know that non tenure track faculty do not have defined research expectations at this university with the exception of people that are true part-timers who are just doing this for money and intellectual stimulation and a host of perfectly good reasons, your average non tenure track faculty member is generally hoping for something a little more permanent somewhere down the line. If we don’t support them in their research as well, we are not only potentially taking away form their ability to teach their best teaching, we are also potentially contributing to the development of a permanent underclass. 
Comment: Correspondently whereas you say they are not expected to perform scholarship as non tenured or non tenured track faculty there are departments within this school that when it comes to TPR and AFE actually rate their term faculty on that. 
Comment: If department heads are going to be faced with the decision of for instance, I’ve got 2 tenure track, a tenured person and a lecturer so the department heads might be stuck with the decision of not signing off on an application which is a hard decision, but it might end up being a manifestation.

Comment: It seems there are differences between full time non tenure track faculty. Some, as X said, are striving for full time tenure track jobs and I think that something is distasteful if not downright immoral about people who are paid badly in the first place, their career prospects do turn on their scholarship including conference presentations. And they are especially badly stuck because of their low salaries in the first place. So there are those type of non tenure track faculty here and we also have those that even though they are full time they are not aiming for tenure track jobs here or elsewhere. I don’t know if there is any way to distinguish who is who according to title. It seems that maybe the department head is the only person that can do that consistently the way things are set up.
Comment: I agree, however, I don’t know if the onus of the responsibility falls on the Chancellor’s Travel Fund to fund non tenure track people. It seems to me the mission of the fund was to fund scholarship for tenure track so if they want to create a separate fund for non tenure track at a smaller amount because perhaps they won’t need as much. You would have to do the research. Another option might be instead of giving it to non tenure track people perhaps they should fund tenure track people twice. Because there are a lot of faculty that go to 2 or 3 conferences and they are pretty big conferences and they are getting Western’s name out there either nationally or internationally and I think it would help to be able to file twice.

Comment: I’ve heard several folks mention, instructional faculty and I guess that’s the difference in classification. I am a full time non tenure track faculty. I’ve been doing research for the last 4 years; I’ve been a faculty member for 8 years. I’ve presented internationally, regionally and nationally using my research and my skills in simulation with no monetary support from Western even though it brings Western Carolina University recognition. It is kind of interesting, we have a commitment even though we are not tenure track because there are not tenure tracks available for all of us, we have a commitment to the university and we are bringing recognition to the university without bringing any support whatsoever.

Comment: I can give you an example of someone who was in a 2 year term contract and during that 2 years presented at 2 international conferences with no support from the travel fund. The monies were found from other areas but none from this travel fund. Obviously, this person was doing 2 international conferences, they were putting Western’s name out there, but with no support from the travel fund.
Comment: What percent of the travel funds that faculty have available to them is coming from the Chancellor’s Travel Fund and how is that different from what the department funds? I’ve gone to conferences and it has always come from the department. I’ve never bothered to fill out the forms for the Chancellor’s Fund because I can walk down to the department head and tell them this is what I am doing… is the Chancellor’s Travel Fund the primary funding mechanism for most people?

Comment: Yes.
Comment: One area that makes this issue murky is the requirements and expectations for non tenure track faculty varying over the whole gamut. If the expectations are that non tenure track faculty do scholarship, and I’ve heard this is true, then we ought to support them. On the other hand, if you are just expected to give a class and that’s it, that is a different case. We have all types…if you want to do it voluntarily, that’s your choice. But if we, the university, require you to, to retain your position, then that is a different kettle of fish. When you just say or open it up to non tenure track faculty, widespread, then I have a problem with that. 
Comment: I might suggest that we could add for everybody or for certain categories or positions some sort of statement from the department heads addressing that question. The DH knows the role, knows the activity of that person playing into the department. The mission of the department is to bring in scholarship and currency and new methods or new techniques or new knowledge and in order for you to be able to do that in your classroom regardless of your position, you have to be current in your field. There could be several lines of argument that could be made that this person’s role does need to have this activity. So you could add that - what I am concerned about is putting on the committee a lot of responsibility because if we are talking about a fund that is reduced by 50 – 75% it will become very competitive. And what is really just reducing it to a short form…it’s not giving the committee a whole lot of information to judge one way or the other…maybe having a contribution from the department head to help support or help the committee decide because there is so much variability.
Comment: …this may not be an issue in our department but it would have been. Are we setting up a system where people who are traditionally not required to do research then are in competition with each other where then those who are doing research are going to be looked at more favorably than those who are not? I’m a little concerned about that. The other thing I want to say, this came up a bit ago about somebody said that the push is to get tenure, tenure track faculty to apply for it first so it leaves more funding in the department and I’m wondering if there is a way the departments can handle this from within as opposed to making it a Chancellor’s fund issue. 

Comment: My suspicion is that even non tenure track faculty with no explicit research expectations are still in a better position to be removed if they have done or are doing some scholarship. I think that already exists. I would like to speak very strongly against anything which puts funding for non tenure track on different footing from tenure to tenure track because what we are talking about there is separate, but equal and I think we know how that ends. It’s already ended there at most universities where the expectations are related, but the compensations are not equal. 
Comment: It is unequal, right. Tenure track, tenured faculty and faculty without tenure are treated differently, they have different job descriptions.  It’s a little bit of a red herring to say it is separate, but equal. It’s in a job description. We will get fired if we don’t do that. I don’t know if that is the case if the department decides to hire somebody on in a non tenure track position and wants to make that case and have them do research then the department can fund them and some of the departments actually do that…but in a time where the budget is tight we have money that already gets spent pretty quickly.

Comment: I think you hit the nail on the head, the un-tenured tenure track faculty jobs are on the line and the fixed term faculty; their jobs are not on the line. They continue anyway after the person doesn’t get tenure and has to leave, the fixed term person continues on anyway.
Discussion continued.

A motion was made to call the question and end debate. 

ELECTRONIC VOTE ON ENDING DEBATE 

Yes: 18
No: 8
Abstained: 0
The vote passed.
ELECTRONIC VOTE ON THE CHANCELLOR’S TRAVEL FUND BEING AVAILABLE TO NON TENURE TRACK FACULTY 

Yes: 9
No: 14
Abstained: 2
The vote did not pass.
David McCord updated the Senate on the SAI Task Force and shared a power point presentation.

He reminded everyone the task force had a relatively narrow mission to look at which was increasing the SAI response rate. The Senate received a preliminary report last spring. The task force developed three proposals based on student survey findings that they believe will have a big impact on response rate.  They would like to try the proposals as a trial run in the fall and spring semesters and then analyze the results. David commented that this is a preliminary presentation today as the proposals will be presented to the FAC for formal action and then will come before Senate in some form on October 27th. 
The proposals are: 1) Early grade notification dependent on completion of CoursEval for that course, 2) Countdown email reminders at 2 days, 24 hours, 3 hours prior to end of the close of CourseEval, and, 3) Modify or extend the window of time to complete to include the last week of class until midnight before exams start. 

David shared that we had an accidental trial run this past April of the proposal to extend the deadline due to a glitch in CoursEval. An administrative decision was made to extend CoursEval until the last week of class this past spring semester. The Senate was aware of it and there wasn’t any other good way around doing this. Therefore, the task force was able to look at the data and compare it to the usual window of time. In general, the ratings were slightly higher, but the more important discovery was that the ratings did not plummet as some may have expected. They did not go down. It also increased the response rate. For the first time the response rate went over 50% which did not happen until the 3rd week. The response rate in week one was 22%, in week two was 38% and in week three was over 50%. 
Rules Committee/Cheryl Waters-Tormey:

Although prepared to report, the Rules Committee representative did not have the opportunity to report at this meeting due to time contraints.  

OTHER

REPORTS________________________________________________________________________
Old Business:

None.

New Business:

No report due to time constraints. 
SENATE REPORTS____________________________________________________________
Administrative Report/Linda Stanford:

None

Chair Report/Erin McNelis:

Erin asked that Senate members take concerns on the SAI topic discussed previously to the Faculty Affairs Council members. 

Erin also shared with everyone that there will be a new Faculty Senate column in each Faculty Forum discussing hot topics and upcoming issues. She will note the SAI discussion coming up and asked people to go to department heads or senate members with concerns. Also there is a short blurb in The Reporter. 

Everyone was reminded that Monday, October 4th is a university employee discussion with Joe Walker, head of Facilities Management. This meeting came out of concerns that came up in the Faculty Caucus and with Faculty Affairs. 

Campus Conversations are continuing. There are two tomorrow. 

Erin gave an update on the provost search from the chancellor. The committee is not yet completed and meetings will not be held until the committee is completely formed. 

Erin plans to set up a meeting with Anna McFadden and Craig Fowler of IT about the IT policy with emails and cell phones. She has received a fair number of emails. She also brought it up with the Chancellor asking if there couldn’t be some other funding resources found because departments haven’t had an increase in funding, and faculty haven’t had increases in pay. It was pointed out it also affects staff and administration. Erin asked that the Senators please go to their faculty and find out what the will of the faculty is about this.

Bob McMahon next spoke to the Senate about initiatives at the Kimmel School. High value and distinctive positioning is the goal of the Kimmel School. He explained at parent meetings he explains to parents and students that you want to come to the Kimmel School because of the opportunities you have after you leave us because of the value you receive here. We provide an education that is distinctively different than you can get any other place. 
The Kimmel School is trying to structure an Engineering and Technology and Construction Management curriculum around the unique advantages that we have at Western. Things like the Rabid Center and its connection with the outside world and interaction with the commercial sector to provide educational opportunities for our students. 
Phil Sanger explained that The Rabid Center is a conduit between faculty, our labs and students and the outside world. They do projects for pay or pro-bono to help people launch new products and processes. They have worked 15 projects that have launched with Kimberly-Clark, Caterpillar, several rehab centers, US Special Forces in Afghanistan; broad disciplines. It is our bridge between our group and the outside world. 
Robert continued discussion explaining what makes us distinct from NC State for instance is the practical knowledge that students receive doing real projects. They are trying to educate T shaped people, with a deep knowledge into a specific domain, but also a broad set of skills to apply. They accomplish that by having them do it. Project based learning modules are built into the entire curriculum so students are working on real projects from their very first day. 
Erin wrapped up the meeting by encouraging everyone to stay around, talk to Dean McMahon or to Faculty Affairs Council members. 

The meeting adjourned at 5:00 p.m.
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